
March 15, 2013 
 
To whom This May Concern: 
 
Being a past member of OIDA, past President, Board member, and Current member 
of the OVDA, I can't understand why DMV would oppose taking the mileage 
information of the titles of all Oregon cars. It seems to only make sense to add more 
years to titles, because automobiles last longer than they did in earlier years. It took 
years to get legislation in Salem to listen to our concerns about mileage discrepancies 
on our autos. We finally got a senator to listen, we also received help from other 
representatives in Salem to finally get mileage readings on titles. why wouldn't we 
want to extend this policy to 22 years. Car Fax will provide long time history reports. 
This helps the consumer and the dealer. To me this is a NO BRAINER policy that 
should be done now. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bob Nichols Auto Sales 
13977 Conway Drive 
Oregon City, Or. 97045 
DLR 2149 
 
Sent by email to OVDA 3-14-2013 


